

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION legrners first

Issue 15 - 8th June

June

Thursday 10th Kindergarten Cross Country Event

Monday 14th Long Weekend

Week beginning 21st Parent/Teacher/

student meetings

Tuesday 22nd Prospect High Taster

Day

All School's Cross

Country

Thursday 24th Reader's Cup Inter-

School Final

Free Dress Day

Assembly Hosting Roster

Early Childhood - Thursdays at 12.10pm

10/6 1/2 Hendriksen/Partridge

17/6 Prep Mason/Eyles

Primary - Fridays at 11.15am

11/6 2/3 Johnson to host

5/6 Chatterton sharing

18/6 5/6 Hawkins to host

5/6 Cini to share

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Hello everyone,

Northern Midlands Cross Country

Last Thursday the Hagley Farm School Cross Country Team travelled to Cressy to participate in the Northern Midlands Cross Country Carnival. Congratulations to all involved in the day. Mr Preece was incredibly proud of and pleased with the team throughout the day. Their performances were all exceptional, whether they made a place in the field or not. The runners all pushed themselves and strived to do as well as they possibly could. This makes us very proud, and I congratulate all of the team for their participation, aspiration, courage and sportsmanship. We look forward to supporting the participation of the top 4 place runners in the State Carnival to be held at Symmons Plains on Tuesday 22nd June.

Wearing Make Up at School

Recently we have clarified with Primary students that wearing makeup at school is not appropriate and will not be accepted. We have noticed some students wearing eye liner, mascara and other items. Please support us by ensuring that make up is not worn at school. Any student wearing make up at school will be instructed remove it.

Student Health and Attendance

Please ensure that you are mindful of keeping students home from school when they are showing signs of being unwell. We have lots of children currently coughing, sneezing and with runny noses. While attendance at school is very important, to keep us ALL healthy we would appreciate it if children DO NOT come to school when they are unwell.

Parent/Teacher/Student Meetings

Booking information for these meetings is on the last page of today's newsletter. Please use this opportunity to discuss your child's learning with their teacher.

Kind regards

Jeanagh Viney

Jeanagh Viney Principal





NORTHERN MIDLANDS CROSS COUNTRY

Last Thursday the Hagley Cross Country Team travelled to Cressy to compete in the annual Northern Midlands Cross Country Carnival. On arrival we were blessed with beautiful weather and a fast track which set the scene for a great day.

Our team performed extremely well with 21 Hagley runners finishing in the top ten in their respective races.

Hagley students who finished in the **top five** in their races were as follows;

1st: Jack M and Lachie F.

2nd: Will Mc, Emmerson A and Lottie G.

3rd: -

4th: Torah A-J and Lachie F.

5th: Lottie B, Jack Danziger and Owen H.

I would once again like to congratulate **all** our the runners on an outstanding effort. I would also like to congratulate all of the students on their excellent behaviour throughout the day. Thanks must also go to Mrs Liz O'Conor who acted as First Aid on the day and assisted me greatly with supervision and crowd control!



Thank you to all the parents, grandparents and carers who travelled to Cressy to support the team.

David Preece HPE Teacher



STUDENT PARLIAMENT FUNDRAISER

Our Student Parliament has decided to support local charity the St Giles Society with their upcoming **Free Dress Day.** On Thursday 24th June students are encourage to wear Free Dress to school for the day and bring along a gold coin donation to support this worthwhile cause.



NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY

Book Club – Issue 4 orders are due in by 9pm on the 10th of June via the LOOP app.

Premier's Reading Challenge

We are in to Week 7 of the PRC. Please encourage your child to find some time to read everyday. Even 5 or 10 minutes a day makes a big difference over time.

Readers' Cup

A number of our grade 5/6 students have elected to participate in the Readers' Cup for 2021. This is an inter-school reading competition for teams of up to 6 students. They have been reading a set of 6 books over the last 6 weeks. Today our four teams completed a quiz about all of the books, and will present a Creative Presentation about one of the books on Thursday – no adult audience. Families involved will receive a note today about live-stream and recorded options to view this event. The winning team will represent our school at the inter-school final at Perth Primary School on the 24th of June.



Happy reading from the Library Team – Mrs Jessica Marston (Teacher-Librarian) and Mrs Bronwyn Walker (Library Technician).

eSmart News

Next Wednesday evening (7.30pm) parents have the opportunity to join a free webinar on setting parental controls for online devices. This is provided by the eSafety Commissioner's Office. Visit https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars for more information and to register.



Mrs Jessica Marston – Acting AST/eSmart Co-ordinator

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast Club got off to a great start last Wednesday. It will be on again this week and our students will be able to purchase some breakfast items from our school canteen. We have kept the cost to a minimum - only **20c per item.** Everyone is welcome to visit our **Grab and Go Breakfast Club**. Children who attend Reading Club, should go there first and grab some breakfast on their way to class.

UNDO KAI (JAPANESE SPORTS FESTIVAL)

In Japanese, students have enjoyed activities Japanese people play in a sports festival.

After 'rajio taiso' stretching, they played odama racing, (large inflated balls) tama ire (bean bag thrown into a net) and dega pantsu where students wear the same pair of giant shorts.

It was raucous fun and great to see the students enjoying Japanese culture so much.

Thank you for the Japanese Tasmania Teachers Network for the equipment loan.









SCHOOL ASSOCIATION NEWS

Thank you to those who attended the School Association AGM and General Meeting last week. The Association is grateful to the dedication of its members and the volunteering hours they contribute to the Committee, after what has been a challenging I2 months.

The Committee would like to welcome new members Jane, Mathew, Richard and Justine and thank outgoing Committee members Shiona Brooks, Andrew Harris, Nancy Morgan and David Preece.

A special thank you for the amazing contribution of Patrick Fleming, who has contributed tirelessly to the Committee for over 20 years and acted as Secretary since 2005 – a truly amazing effort and we are extremely grateful for his endless knowledge, dedication, commitment and support shown to the Association and its school community.

2021/22 School Association Committee Members

Parent representatives (x 5)	Jane Heazlewood (Treasurer)	– I st year of 2 year term
Elected for two years	Mathew Dent	 Ist year of 2 year term
_	Kisha Bosworth	- 2 nd year of 2 year term
	Chris Cheek	- 2 nd year of 2 year term
	Anna Clark (Chair)	 2nd year of 2 year term
Staff representatives (x 3)	Richard Ankin	– I st year of 2 year term
Elected for two years	Justine Page	– I st year of 2 year term
	Nicole Eyles	 2nd year of 2 year term
Community members (x 2)	To be announced	
Principal	Jeanagh Viney	

Exciting plans are now underway to develop events to re-engage with the school community post-COVID. If you are keen to be involved, we would love to hear from you.

Anna Clark (Chair)
hagleyschoolassociation@gmail.com
0403 075 766

AWARD RECIPIENTS

Merit Certificates

Primary: Lachlan F, Adele S, William S, Isabella Y, Harriet D, Jack D, Charli B, Grace P, Paige Y, Maddison L, Olive B, Baylin P

Early Childhood: Jessica, Zachary, Frankie, Harley, Rachelle, Indianna, Charley, Eli, Leah, Noah, Ben, Darcy, Ariana, William

GT4GC

Early Childhood: Jessica, Alexis, Zoe, Hamish, Nathan, Henry, Mila, Amelia, Eli

Primary: Jack D, Lilly-Mae H, Cooper G, Nate S

KINDERGARTEN CROSS COUNTRY

All our kinder classes will have the opportunity for a cross country run on this Thursday 10th June. Spectators are most welcome but you will be required to sign in on your arrival. QR Codes and paper forms will be available at the school oval. The event will commence at 2.00pm.

STUDENTS IN THE SPOTLIGHT

On the 20th May I travelled to Sydney to compete in a BMX National Cup round 1&2. There was over 700 riders there each day from all over Australia to compete. I had 31 riders each day to ride against in my age group it was tough competition. I finished 23rd on day I and 24th on day 2. It was a great experience to ride against Australia number 1&2 and world number 8. I'm Looking forward to them all coming down to Wynyard to compete in round 5 in September. It's not always about winning, its about having fun and making new friends.

Kane H.



We love to hear about our student's achievements and share them with the school community. If your child has some news they would like to share about an extra-curricular activity they participate in please submit a small article and a photo if possible to: katrina.m.harris@education.tas.gov.au.

Dear Parent/Guardian.

Parent/Teacher interviews will be in week 10 of this term, commencing Monday the 21st of June and finishing Friday the 25th of June. The Tuesday appointment session will be our late session finishing @ 7pm. The other days will be after school hours.

Interviews will be for all students from K-6 and they are strictly 10 minutes. Your child's teacher will discuss with you your child's learning and wellbeing over the first half of the year.

Bookings (see below) will be open Tuesday the 8th of June and will close on Thursday the 18th of June.

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code 9fazr



Enter your details



Select the teachers you wish to see



Select the appointment times that suit your family best



When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. In this email will be your arranged date and time. If you do not receive your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email address spelling.

Update your details if the email address is incorrect.

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer back to it at a later date.

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home.

If you are unable to make a booking using the online system please contact the school office on 6392 2272

Bookings must be finalised by Thursday 18th of June at 5pm

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings:

- Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings
- OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used when making your bookings.